St Joseph’s Pastoral Council Minutes
9th Jan 2018
	Date of meeting
	24/11/15
	23/2/16
	7/6/16
	22/9/16
	06/12/16
	23/2/17
	31/10/17
	09/01/18

	Fr Jim Duggan
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	
	

	Fr Stephen Baillie
	
	
	
	
	
	
	P
	P

	Fr Jonathan Whitworth
	
	
	
	
	
	
	P
	P

	Dn Pat Dougan
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Veronica Dowling
	A
	P
	P
	Resigned
	
	
	
	

	John Seenan
	P
	P
	Resigned
	
	
	
	
	

	Bridie LaCombre
	P
	A
	P
	P
	A
	P
	P
	A

	Alison Macdonald
	P
	A
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Chris McLaughlin
	P
	P
	A
	P
	Resigned
	
	
	

	Pat Hassett
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Angela Gow
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	A

	Emma Merriman
	P
	P
	Leave of absence
	A
	
	A
	P
	A

	Maureen Cumming
	A
	P
	A
	P
	Leave of absence
	
	A


	P

	Jonathon Cumming
	
	
	A
	A
	A
	A
	A
	A

	Hugh Kelly
	
	
	
	P
	Resigned
	
	
	

	Dominic Cochran
	
	
	
	A
	P
	A
	P
	A

	John Sweeney
	
	
	
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Frances Brown
	
	
	
	P
	P
	P
	A
	A


	1. 
	Decade of the rosary and prayer for priests

	Actions

	
	
	

	2. 
	Attendance and apologies


	Actions

	
	See front page. 

 
	

	3. 
	Minutes of the last meeting


	Actions

	
	Proposed: John Sweeney
Seconded: Pat Hassett

	

	4. 
	Matters arising


	Actions

	
	Parish website access

Action from previous minutes: Fr Jonathan will check out the requirement for access to the website with Fr Jim and advise.

Update: Fr Jonathan now has access to the website and will forward the password and e-mail address to Ali to post minutes
Action: Fr Jonathan to forward website password to Ali

Parish e-bulletin

Action from previous minutes:  Fr Jonathan will e-mail a copy of the bulletin to Chris McLaughlin every week.
Update: This has been addressed and the e-bulletin is now circulated weekly to those who have signed up to the distribution list.
Bethany Support Group

Action from previous minutes: Angela will organise for the Bereavement Support group to meet with Fr Stephen to discuss its approach

Update: Meeting of the Bethany group took place on 8th January. John reported that St Bernadette’s in Erskine are planning to establish a similar support group. The Bethany group will take over organisation of the Bereavement Mass in November.
Photographs of PC members

Action from previous minutes:  c/f photos of PC members to next meeting 

Update: As not all members are present, this will be carried forward to the next meeting.
Action: Pat to c/f photos of PC members to next meeting 

Pre-school Mass cards

Actions from previous minutes: Fr Stephen will check the Redempterist website regarding appropriate images for the pre-school Mass cards.

Ali will circulate the current version of the pre-school Mass card

Update: The current version was circulated to the PC. The challenges of obtaining appropriate images were discussed. As parents can buy board books for pre-school children from the Pauline Bookshop for this purpose, it was agreed to take no further action meantime.

Parish Finance committee

Action from previous minutes – Fr Stephen will review the current financial situation and advise on next steps at the next PC meeting
Update: As Fr Stephen was not present at the meeting, this item will be carried forward to the next PC meeting. Pat advised of a parishioner who had volunteered to help with the finance council. Other members are still to be sought. Pat will follow up with the parishioner concerned.
Action: Pat to c/f agenda item on parish finance committee to next meeting

Action: Pat to discuss potential membership with Fr Stephen and the parishioner who volunteered
Guild of St Stephen membership for altar servers

Action from previous minutes – Fr Stephen will advise of outcome regarding Guild of St Stephen
Update: As Fr Stephen was not present at the meeting, this item will be carried forward to the next PC meeting.
Action: Pat to c/f agenda item on Guild of St Stephen to next meeting

Welcome notices

Action from previous minutes: Ali to source A4 stands for Welcome Notice

Update: Stands are there for use so the notice can be placed in them.
Action: Ali to place welcome notices in stands
Mass of Thanksgiving for Fr Jim

Action from previous minutes: Fr Stephen will contact Fr Jim to arrange a date for a Mass of Thanksgiving.
Update: Mass of thanks giving took place on Sunday 17th Dec. Pat thanked Angela for co-ordinating this and other PC members for helping out. Pat also thanked all parishioners who contributed home-baking for the event. 
Large print bulletin
Action from previous minutes: Fr Stephen will make 30 A3 copies of the Bulletin available initially from the Sacristy.
Update: Fr Jonathan reported that 15 copies had been made available and six parishioners regularly take a copy. 

Hymn board inaccessible from the right side of the church

Action: Fr Stephen and Fr Jonathon will announce the hymn numbers during Mass and this can be reviewed at the next meeting. 

Update: Hymns are now being announced at each Mass. 
Change of Mass times

Action from previous minutes: Fr Stephen and Fr Jonathon will advise parishioners of the Mass time changes on Sunday at Mass and through the Bulletin. 
Update: Changes to Mass times have taken place, starting from the first Sunday of Advent. Parishioners have responded positively, with only one negative response received to date. The PC commented on the apparent increased attendance at Mass, in particular the 4 pm Saturday vigil, since the change was introduced.  
Visits for sick and/or housebound parishioners by parish priests

Action from previous minutes: Fr Stephen will add a note to the bulletin asking for parishioners to advise if they know of parishioners who are sick and/or housebound who would like a visit. 

Update: Visits to housebound have increased and a number of names of parishioners who would appreciate a visit have been suggested. St Vincent de Paul have also been asked to advise parishioners of both the opportunity for visits and for the sacrament of reconciliation at that time
“Doing My Bit”- see agenda item on Diocesan Synod
Action from previous minutes– c/f “Doing My Bit” to next meeting   

Mass in celebration of marriage

Action from previous minutes: Pat will check hall availability and speak to Fr Stephen to agree a date for the Mass in celebration of marriage.  
Update: Pat advised that as membership of the PC is currently very low, this is being deferred until new members have been recruited. The next Mass will take place in Nov 2018, and invitations will include parishioner who have married in the Parish or had a significant wedding anniversary within the past two years. 
Parish Open Day

Action from previous minutes: Pat will check hall availability and speak to Fr Stephen to agree a date for the Parish open day
Update: This could potentially take place on weekend of either 17/18 or 24/25th Feb, after the Saturday vigil and Sunday morning Masses. It was agreed not to include the Sunday 5pm Mass. This presents an opportunity to present the findings from the “Doing My Bit” survey to parishioners. 
Action: Pat will confirm Hall availability with David and get table-top boards from St Marks.
Action: Input from all members of the PC required to help with contacting organisations who might wish to be involved; and to help on the weekend with setting up and catering.  Pat will advise on further details.
Role of Pastoral Council – see agenda item

Action from previous minutes – c/f review of PC role to next meeting
Action from previous minutes – recirculate original outline of purpose of the PC that informed the establishment of the 3 current sub-groups. 

	Fr J
PH

PH

PH

PH
AMacd

PH

ALL

	5. 
	Update on Diocesan Synod
	

	
	Two updates have been received from the Diocese, advising that work is ongoing and that further information will be sent out to parishes later in January. Information gathered thought he survey has been issued to parishes, but the data require further interrogation at parish level. 

	

	6. 
	Pastoral council sub-group remit review
	Actions

	
	The original outline of the purpose of the PC was circulated to PC members. It was agreed to defer the review the role of the PC until new members are recruited. A pastoral letter will be forthcoming on 21st January looking at Parish restructuring. In addition, the results of the “Doing Your Bit” survey will be available soon. 

	

	7. 
	Plans for the coming year 
	Actions

	
	Other than the Open Day plans, it was agreed to defer planning other activity until after new PC members had been recruited and the findings from the “Doing Your Bit” survey were available. 
Action -  Pat to c/f agenda item on plans for the coming year to next meeting


	PH

	8. 
	Recruitment
	Actions

	
	Information from the “Doing Your Bit” survey will be available for the Open Day. Between volunteers who have been identified through the survey and the Open Day itself, this will an opportunity to recruit new PC members. 
	

	
	AoCB

	Actions

	
	· Parish Welcome Pack
As the first topic agreed for the PC to focus on following the outcome of the Synod, was the need for the Parish to make greater efforts to be more welcoming, it was agreed to review the Parish Welcome Pack. Rather than print a large number of copies of the updated pack, it was agreed to make electronic changes and print small numbers of the updated pack in the existing folders. Individual pages can subsequently be replaced in the folders as and when required 
Action: Pat will source a hard copy of the Welcome Pack and read it through. 
Action: Ali will circulate an electronic version of the Welcome Pack for PC members to feedback on areas requiring updating

Action: All members of PC to feedback to Ali on areas that require updating and on any gaps that need to be addressed before the next PC meeting. 

· Webcast of Mass into church hall

Pat advised of contact from a parishioner asking about the feasibility of webcasting Mass into the church hall during very busy periods, such as the 5pm Vigil Mass on Christmas Eve. This has been done successfully in other parishes. Fr Jonathan advised that there are no theological barriers. However, there are potential logistical problems in relation to movement of tables and chairs. It was agreed to look into this in relation to cost and feasibility.
Action: Fr Jonathan will talk to Fr Stephen about the possibility of webcasting Mass in the church hall. 
· Christmas Mass times
Fr Jonathan advised the Christmas Mass times would be reviewed for next year, but that feedback had been positive and turnout was very high, in particular for the 5pm Vigil Mass. 
· Night Prayers between Christmas and New Year.

Frances advised that with the change-over of priests, this had not taken place this Christmas. The PC agreed that it would be good to reinstate this next Christmas and Fr Jonathan advised he would be happy to support this 

· Offertory

Fr Jonathon advised about suggestions from members of the congregation to improve collection of the Offertory. Several methods were discussed including having a basket at the end of each pew, which would increase the speed at which the collection was taken up and pass-keepers collecting baskets for the side aisles rather than the central aisle, enabling the Mass to progress whilst the collection was ongoing, without it appearing irreverent, as had been a concern of some parishioners.  It was agreed to trial the pass-keepers collecting from the side aisles rather than the central aisle, as this would be simplest to organise. However this will be reviewed and other options may be tried.  
Action:  Fr Jonathon will check who is overseeing the pass-keepers and communicate the change in process of the Offertory collection. 
· Introduction of a period of reflection prior to commencement of Mass

There was a discussion about different approaches to encouraging a short period of quiet reflection prior to Mass commencing.  The importance of families with children not feeling uncomfortable was acknowledged so this would not need to be a lengthy period. Options included welcoming the congregation to the church prior to the start of Mass and, as part of the welcome, asking for a minute’s silence in preparation; projecting quotes about the importance of silence onto the wall and ringing a bell a few minutes before Mass. 
It was agreed in the first instance to ring a bell two minutes prior to Mass starting from Lent. A notice in the bulletin and at the back of the church will advise the congregation of this. Fr Jonathon will look into appropriate quotes to project onto the wall about the importance of silence. 
Action: Fr Jonathon will put a notice in the bulletin, advising that a bell will be rung two minutes before the start of Mass, starting at the beginning of Lent.

Action: Fr Jonathan will explore appropriate text to project onto the back wall of the church  

· Role and remit of altar servers, Eucharistic Ministers and readers

Fr Jonathon advised he is planning to meet with the altar servers, Eucharistic ministers and readers to clarify roles and responsibilities and good practice. 

· Requiem Masses
The option of publicising forthcoming requiem Masses in the bulletin was discussed so the congregation are aware if there will be a funeral during a weekday Mass, as is the practice in a number of other parishes.  It was agreed this could be done anonymously. 
· Support to prepare the alter during weekend Mass times.

Fr Jonathon asked about the possibility of identifying a new sacristan to help prepare the sanctuary for Mass prior to weekend Masses. This does not need to be one individual. John volunteered to help out at 12 o’clock Mass at weekends. 

· Catering for the Easter vigil. 
It was agreed to ask Angela if she would like to co-ordinate this with the PC supporting its organisation. Parishioners would be asked to donate baking as this worked successfully for the Thanksgiving Mass organised for Fr Jim. 

Action: Pat will ask Angela if she is able to co-ordinate catering for the Easter Vigil 

· Pivotal players
Frances advised that the final two sessions will take place on Thursday 18th and 25th January. The potential to have a Parish retreat following on from this was discussed.  Another option would be to organise monthly talks with guest speakers, as was done previously by Parents in Prayer. It was agreed to consider this again after Easter.

Action -  Pat to c/f agenda item on a follow-up to Pivotal Players to next meeting
· Catholic Education week

Maureen advised that schools will be involved in Mass on 28th January, with the collection for CE week taking place the following week, when there will be a Children’s Mass. 
	PH
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	9. 
	DoNM
	

	
	Thursday 26th April at 7.30 pm
	

	10. 
	Closing prayer
	Actions

	
	
	

	Action table



	Action: Fr Jonathan to forward website password to Ali

Action: Pat to c/f photos of PC members to next meeting 

Action: Pat to c/f agenda item on parish finance committee to next meeting

Action: Pat to discuss potential membership of finance committee with Fr Stephen and volunteer parishioner
Action: Pat to c/f agenda item on Guild of St Stephen to next meeting

Action: Pat to c/f “Doing My Bit” to next meeting   

Action: Ali to place welcome notices in stands
Action: Pat will confirm Hall availability with David and get table-top boards from St Marks.

Action: Input for all members of the PC required to help with contacting organisations who might wish to be involved and to help on the weekend.  Pat will advise on further details.
Action -  Pat to c/f agenda item on plans for the coming year to next meeting
Action:  Fr Jonathon will check who is overseeing the pass-keepers and communicate the change in process of the Offertory collection. 
Action: Pat will source a hard copy of the Welcome Pack 

Action: Ali will circulate an electronic version of the Welcome Pack for PC members to feedback on areas requiring updating

Action: All members of PC to feedback to Ali on areas that require updating and on any gaps that need to be addressed before the next PC meeting. 

Action: Fr Jonathan will talk to Fr Stephen about the possibility of webcasting Mass in the church hall. 
Action:  Fr Jonathon will check who is overseeing the pass-keepers and communicate the change in process of the Offertory collection. 
Action: Fr Jonathon will put a notice in the bulletin, advising that a bell will be rung two minutes before the start of Mass, starting at the beginning of Lent.

Action: Fr Jonathan will explore appropriate text on silence to project onto the back wall of the church  
Action: Pat will ask Angela if she is able to co-ordinate catering for the Easter Vigil 

Action -   Pat to c/f agenda item on a follow-up to Pivotal Players to next meeting
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	Post-meeting note

Angela has confirmed she will co-ordinate catering for the Easter Vigil Mass
	


9

